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	Proposed Implementation Date:  
01 July 2020
	Subject: Health specialty code P39 Maternal Fetal Medicine Services 


	CHANGE NOTIFICATION

	Summary:
Health specialty code P39 Maternal Fetal Medicine Services is currently available for NNPAC reporting only.  
A request has been received to extend the use of HSC P39 in the NMDS to enable the capture of activity provided by the maternal fetal medicine specialist/services within DHBs.

	National Collections Impacted by Change:
	National Minimum Data Set (NMDS)

	Context of the Change: 
The Ministry has worked with an improvement advisory group to describe a service model for Maternal Fetal Medicine (MFM) services and have identified actions required to implement the recommended model. Once finalised the Ministry will work with DHBs and a MFM leadership group to oversee implementation of the MFM Action Plan.

The improvement Action Plan is subject to consultation before being finalised.

	Details of Proposed Change: 
Make HSC P39 available for reporting to the NMDS  and update the WIES logic.

	What is Expected of the Sector: 
HSC P39 will be available to NMDS but not mandatory for NMDS from 1 July 2020

	Impact of Change on National Collection(s): 
NMDS will be able to accept HSC P39

	Comments:
Under Consultation https://nsfl.health.govt.nz/national-services/service-models-consultation

	Contact: If you have any questions regarding this change notice, please email ncamp@health.govt.nz
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